
 

 

 

 DRESSAGE VICTORIA – Summary of Business 
 

Meeting Time/Date: 7.00 pm, Wednesday, 14st August, 2019 

 

Topic Action/resolution 

STRATEGIC PLAN 
Approval of Strategic Plan 

 
 

Final amendments and approval was given to the new 
strategic plan. 

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS  

Finance In general, all DV programs reported a profit for last year, 
some of them for the first time in several years. 

Para Equestrian Lone Joergensen has been named national para coach, 
and Veronica steward has been named national technical 
adviser.  
 
Julia Battams and Veronica are currently reviewing the 
proposed national Para rules 

Youth Squad Jan Smith has been in discussions with Elmore about a 
possible open squad format at Elmore which would offer 
discounts to Youth Squad members, but be open to the 
general riding community. 

Amateur Owner Riders (AOR) AOR nationals have received good entries 
 
The Leaderboard is on track, and is awaiting end of year 
results 
 
Unfortunately, Mitavite have chosen not to renew their 
sponsorship commitment. 

Participation DV Committee members are to attend Club meetings 
where possible to discuss proposed introduction of a 
regional championship program 

Clubs and communication The following competitions have cancelled 
 Treehaven August comp  
 Randall Park August comp 
 Berwick DC at Oakwood have cancelled the 

second date of the Dancing Horse 
Championships 

 
Victorian Equestrian Centre is a new club.  

Events  

State Dressage Championships / 
Dressage Festival 

The Dressage Festival will move to Boneo Park for this 
year 

Dressage Judges Education Panel (DJEP) Steven Clark to do Judges & Riders Clinic in 15-16 
November 2020 

PARTICIPATION INITIATIVES (Regional 
Championships, Ranked [starred] events, club 

 



championships) 

Formation of Subcommittee and interested 
parties 

A sub committee was formed to look into various 
proposed participation initiatives, including regional 
championships, starred events, regional Interschool 
championships etc 

GENERAL BUSINESS  

Reinstating grading points at National 
Committee Level 

The topic of competency based grading restrictions was 
discussed 

Funding support for the Australian Dressage 
Championships 

Dressage Victoria will contribute $2,000 to the running of 
the national championships 

Procedure for and choosing of Equestrian 
Victoria yearly awards 

A sub committee was formed review the format for the EV 
Dressage awards. 

Rules from EADC Rules for 2020 where discussed and will be continued to 
be discussed in the coming weeks  

Next meeting to be held in November 2019 


